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MUSE Meeting Minutes-December 20. 2001  Attended by: Lisa Fredrickson, Don Kirkpatrick, Mark Morton, Tomek Ulatowski, Tom Honer, Susanne Norgard, Judy Jonas, Karen Timmer, Molly Moser-Evans, Mike Matheson, Peggy Merrill, Gary Evans, Celeste Melzer. Grant Application Presenters: Doug Nunn, James Jennings, William Brazill, Bronwyn Rhoades, Linda Cohen, Karen Timmer. 

Agenda Items: 
Funding of Grant Proposals 
Mendocino Grammar School $3,500.00 
Adaptive PE Program for eighty Kindergarten, First-graders 
The full amount requested was funded. 
Mendocino Middle School 1,250.00 
Algebra 1 workshop for seven to fifteen eight-graders who want 
to accelerate their math skills. 
The full amount requested was funded. 
Mendocino Community High School 700.00 
Drama production by James Jenningsí class benefiting over forty 
students. 
Partial funding of the request of $1,170.00 was funded. 
Mendocino High School (total funded: $2,800.00) 
1. Alternative Mirrors: Issues Facing Women class directly benefiting 1,200.00 
20 students, with effects reaching many more students. 
Partial funding of the $1,500.00 request was funded. 
2. Photography class- Work with historic photo plates of Mendocino 400.00 
to make prints and comparable photos with current technology. 
Request fully-funded. 
3. Improvisation drama- a six-week class with a February performance 700.00 coached by Doug Nunn. It benefits 25 students. 
Partial funding of the $1,000. request was made. 
4. Chorus accompanist 500.00 
Request was fully-funded. 

District Librarian 1,000.00 
Additional $1,000.00 set aside to restricted fund bringing 
fund to a total of $2,000.00 to date. 
Reserved to Middle School 2,250.00 
As the remainder of the $3,500. award to be funded at a later 
date. 

Summary of Awards: 
Grammar School $3,500.00 
Middle School 1,250.00 
Combined High Schools 3,500.00 
District Librarian 1,000.00 
Reserved: Middle School 2,250.00 

Total Awarded 12-20-01 $11,500.00 

Ongoing Fundraising 
Amend bylaws to state: MUSE will establish a designated fund for the arts that will fund visual and performing arts in the MUSD. Funds can be used for instruction, equipment and supplies directly related to programs and accompanists. This will allow MUSE to incorporate the MEFCA efforts and intent. 
Garage Sale of December 15 earned $2,456.00, but it was a large effort by only a few people. It was not as well-attended as expected. Broader publicity will be needed if it is to be done again. 
Subcommittees of ongoing fundraising need to be established. These small groups would work in the time between meetings to raise money. A better-co-ordinated effort on many fronts of fundraising needs to be made, including the Spring Fair and follow-up calls to the summerís mailing. MCCF reports that less than one hundred contributors have added to the MUSE account to date. 
The January 10 meeting will exclusively address creating efficient sub-committees for aggressive fundraising. 

Other business 
Gary Evans resigned his position as a voting member of the Advisory Board, but will remain an active member of MUSE. 
Publicity to the local newspaper will include the current grant awards and make a strong, positive response to a recent (12-20-01) letter to the editor of the Mendocino Beacon. This will be authored by three of the MUSE Board Trustees, Tomek Ulatowski, Don Kirkpatrick and Tom Honer. Letters from individual members to the Beacon editor are encourage and should be submitted by the deadline of 1:00 December 21. 

Next meeting will be Thursday, January 10 at 3:40 in the Middle School library. 
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MUSE Meeting Minutes-November 29, 2001 
Attended by: 
Gary Evans, Mina Cohen, Don Kirkpatrick, Ron Bowman, Deena Zarlin, Karen Timmer, 
Lisa Buringrud, CC Ulatowski, Tomek Ulatowski, Mark Morton, Linda Cohen, Mary Muto, 
Margaret Iacuaniello 

A welcome to Gary Evans as a new District Board member was extended, as well as a recognition of Don Kirkpatrick for his work with the 
District that ends in January. 

Minutes from 10-25-01 were presented. With no discussion, they were approved. 
Agenda items: 
Bylaws were presented and accepted with the change of the wording in #21 from majority to 2/3 vote. Mina will email a copy of the bylaws to each member. 

Report by Secretary/treasurer: Balances as of 11-29-01 
Balance in Special Gifts Fund (at MUSD office) 157.67 
Balance in Mendocino County Community Foundation 11,498.26 
Total $11,655.93 

Money received in monthly installments totals about $170.00 yearly. 
Portions of money granted, but not yet paid (salary for teachers) exist. 

Ongoing Fundraising 
MCN The anticipated income of $2.00 monthly added to MCN billing is not yet in place. There was much discussion at the recent Board meeting, and the 
District is not ready to set this up. Instead, it was suggested that MUSE establish an email address, become part of the community listserve and post 
announcements. Deena will do this. 
Also suggested was that MUSE provide information/wording for an article featured on the next MCN newsletter. A link to the MUSE website with the 
provision to donate money will be made. Deena and Don will work on this, and will also make the arrangements for an automatic-billing link from the MUSE 
website. 
Webpage Deena was commended for the webpage. On it will be posted the adopted bylaws, the monthly meeting minutes and current grant awards. 
Out-of-district mailing for all school sites was completed in early November at a cost of $72.42 for first-class postage. 

New Fundraising 
MEFCA Lisa Buringrud, MUSD band teacher, presented the possibility of MEFCAís balance of approximately $2,500.00 being managed through MUSE to 
support music programs. There was much discussion on the MUSE perspective of funding programs, not materials, but it was recognized that among other 
things, instruments and their repair are integral to a music program. Since MUSE desires to grow, as well as represent many interests, it was agreed that Mina 
and Tomek would meet with Mary Kraut of MEFCA to see how this could work. It was suggested that this could be a sub-chapter with a restricted focus. 
Logo Ron presented several versions of Taylor Wise’s original work. He suggested that the logo be refined by a printer to smooth the edges of the image, but 
it was agreed to keep the work at the computer level. There will be wording below the logo to define it. A finished product should be ready for the next MUSE 
meeting- one in black/white, and one in color. 
The logo will be used as decals for windows of participating vendors and for MUSE letterhead. 
For poster, t-shirts and other uses, Mark has ideas of using the child-with-magnifying-glass photo. 
Follow-up to bulk mailing of brochures/letter A meeting of designated class-parents will be held to prepare a script for use when calling Grammar School 
households. Karen, Mary, CC, Tomek and Margaret will arrange this. It was suggested that calls be made with many people at one sitting, offering support and 
ease, and that the callersí efforts should be acknowledged. If there is good monetary response, then phoning other sitesí parents will be considered. 
Volunteerism A meeting of community members with CC and Tomek shows that there are many talented, non-school affiliated retirees who would like to 
become involved. They could be likely donors if they know the schools. MUSE needs to see how these people can become volunteers in the classrooms. This 
will be discussed at the December MUSE meeting. Mark said that there are issues of coordinating donations of time so that it works well within the class day. 
Mina suggested that volunteerism could be a component of a late winter/spring public MUSE meeting. 

Funding of proposals 
Old grants should be reviewed periodically to see how MUSE goals are being met. 
New grants: 
Mendocino High School computer lab will be opened three days a week, 2 hours daily. MUSE will fund $1,700.00 for approximately 25 weeks of lab 
supervision. Student Grace Foley presented the proposal for the MHS site council and with the backing of principal, Mike Matheson.. This funding puts 
closure to the first round of grants by MUSE. Mina will write the award letter with the request for assurance that the computer time be used academically. 
Middle School Algebra Class Linda Cohen spoke of the need for an algebra class Tuesday afternoons. A donation at the meeting has earmarked funds 
($1,250) for this. The math class will begin in January if a teacher for it can be arranged that quickly. 
Second funding of grants will be considered at the December meeting. Sue Budlong will forward the proposal form revision notes to Mina. Mina will 
distribute the forms to the sites. Already there are requests from each level. It was restated that the person requesting funding will be present at the meeting to 
answer questions. 
District Librarian Rather than set aside a large portion of the remaining balance in the fund for a district librarian, it was decided to begin an earmarked 
fund with $1,000.00. To this, people can contribute. Ron has been talking with Tony Miksak of Gallery Books about district-librarian fundraising ideas: a 
book initiative of all people of the north coast reading one particular book. They have not yet formalized how it could be profitable. It was discussed that with 
the earmarked fund, MUSE can work toward supporting part of a 20 hour/week position ($20,000. to 25,000.) with the District matching funds. 
The consensus was that the best use of grants at this point are many, small, visible projects. 
  

Other business 
Parents’ Forum Mary and Gary reported that there was much interest and energy in the first meeting of October 30. This enthusiasm needs to be tapped 
through additional meetings. 
Publicity 
Brochures will be put into plastic stands and placed in the school offices, community shops and offices. Mina and Tom will obtain the stands. 
In late winter/early spring, MUSE should have a community meeting to present to the public all the work it has done. Representatives of projects funded could 
speak/sing/perform. 
It is hoped that recipients of grants will write a letter of appreciation to the editor of The Beacon, publicizing the awards. 
A newspaper article of new program funding ($1,700. to MHS for computer lab extended hours and $1,200. to MMS for the Tuesday algebra class) needs to 
go to The Beacon by the deadline Monday. A picture of Karenís PE program, or other suitable picture should accompany the writing. Tomek, Margaret and 
Mary will do this. 

Next meeting will be Thursday, December 20 at 3:40 in the middle school library. 
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MUSE Meeting Minutes- October 25, 2001  
  

Attended by: 
Mary  Muto,  Molly Moser, Gary Evans, Don Kirkpatrick, Lisa Fredrickson, Ron Bowman, Claire Ellis, Suzanne Norgard, Tomek Ulatowski, Doris Hammer, Tom Honer, CC Ulatowski, Mina Cohen, Claire Skilton,  Peggy Merrill, Mark Morton, Deena Zarlin, Karen Timmer and Margaret Iacuaniello 

Minutes from 9-27-01 were presented and no discussion of them followed. 
Agenda items: 
Suzanne Norgard Of Mendocino Community Foundation was introduced.  She showed two books, Grantmaking Basics and Best Practices in Grant Management.  She is willing to be a resource/provide pertinent xeroxes of the books when MUSE is ready for grantwriting. 

Proposed bylaws were discussed.  Changes will be:  
The bylaws can be modified by a 2/3 vote of the advisory committee. 
Add sentence about MUSE being autonomous organization.  Mina will decide correct wording. (#2) 
Clarify community-at-large, and school to mean community members without children in school and teacher/administrator staff, respectively.  (#3) 
Add Final approval is subject to the Community Foundation of Mendocino.  Mina will check correct wording with Suzanne. (#5) 
Add as separate bylaw The chairperson of MUSE shall be a trustee of the organization. 
(It was recommended that MUSE be called an organization, not a foundation. ) 
Add wording Full disclosure of an advisory member will be made if he/she has a child that will benefit from a grant proposal being considered.  Such a member may advocate for a proposal, but may be asked to excuse him/herself from the decision if a simple majority vote of the advisory committee deems it necessary.  A staff  member (also on advisory committee) who may receive an award of money may not participate in the vote. (#6) 
Delete #7 requiring advisory members to make a minimal financial contribution.  There was much discussion. Financial support by all members has stronger weight with the public when fundraising, yet it was decided financially contributing at any level is strongly encouraged, but not required. 
Half of the board will serve a 2 year term beginning now.  The other half will serve a one-year term beginning now.  Thereafter, each member has a two-year term.  There needs to be a process for bringing in new members to both the advisory and trustee positions. (#8) 
Add unless excused by advisory board and signed by the chairperson. (#9) 
Change to Vacancy will be filled  by the advisory committee. (#12) 
Add treasurer to the position of secretary.  This person will supervise keeping of minutes, and report to the monthly meeting the amount of money in the fund. (#13) 
Add fundraising and/or grant making.  Non-members should be included on some subcommittees.  (#18) 

Other discussion about bylaws: 
It was suggested to have a yearly, possibly twice-yearly,  community meeting.  One could be at the end of the school year to show what has been funded. 
It was decided that married couples on the advisory committee will be entitled to one vote between them. 
It was affirmed that the bylaws may be changed or amended by a majority vote. 
It was suggested that MUSE strive for consensus.  If there is an issue too divisive, then it should be set aside for discussion at the next meeting after people have time for distance and reflection. 

Reconfirming of advisory members and trustees, election of officers: 
Advisory members are Mary Muto, Molly Moser, Gary Evans, Don Kirkpatrick, Lisa Fredrickson sharing a position with Ron Bowman, Tomek Ulatowski sharing a position with CC Ulatowski, Tom Honer, Mina Cohen, Peggy Merrill, Mark Morton, Deena Zarlin, Karen Timmer, Celeste Meltzer, Judy Jonas and Margaret Iacuaniello. 
Trustees are: Mina Cohen, Don Kirkpatrick, Tomek Ulatowski and Tom Honer. 
Chairperson is Tomek Ulatowski.  Vice-chair is Tom Honer.  Secretary/treasurer is Margaret Iacuaniello. 

Discussion of Old Business 
The mailer to non-district parents is mostly done, Karen reported.  Sue Budlong will give the remainder of the work to Margaret and Karen.  It will be mailed no later than next week.  If there are fewer than 200 pieces, they need to be sent by first-class postage. 
There is a sample webpage at muse.mcn.org  (not www.muse) for members to see, then give comments to Deena, particularly what should be on the website (minutes, bylaws, pictures). Don and Deena will arrange the $2.00 contribution option on the MCN customersí billing with Rennie before the next billing date of the 15th.  Deena may need help in maintaining the site.  Gary said he would search for a webmaster. 
Nineteen submissions for the logo contest were seen.  Taylor Weissí drawing was chosen.  Ron will work with him to tailor it for MUSEís needs.  CC will thank all students who submitted drawings. 

New business 
CC spoke briefly of a meeting with community business members held at her home recently.  One person told her that fundraising needs to have a story: a personal side to it such as a specific need (ie: musical instrument). 
CC will be holding forums with parents to make them aware of issues at the schools. CC has the vision to begin this process and have it eventually be taken over by parents.  She sees it as a place to air concerns and research answers.  From better understanding, parents would be better able to choose to support the schools.  There was much discussion of how this could be a MUSE information and inspiration activity.  The first meeting is this Tuesday, October 30, from 8:30-9:00 at the MMS library.  
Volunteerism needs to be pursued.  Many retired people may be interested in being involved with the schools.  From involvement could be financial support. 
There is about $13,000. in the fund after the recent awards.  Does MUSE want to identify one project, create a budget for it and fundraise?  The choice of a district librarian was suggested.  This will be discussed at the next meeting. 

Next meeting will be November 29 at 3:40 in the middle school library. 

